	
	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 



TO THE CABINET MEETING


 23rd May 2006


TITLE:  Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee Update


RECOMMENDATIONS:

That Cabinet endorses the action proposed by the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee as outlined in this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee at its last meeting reviewed how it had operated during the past year and made several suggestions as to how it can develop further and enhance its contribution in the budgetary activities of the City Council.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  Presentation made to the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee 5th April 2006 

The Establishment of an Audit Committee Cabinet report 28 February 2006. 

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING: None required

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Provided by :  Not applicable

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Provided by : John Spink Head of Finance

PROPERTY (if applicable): Not applicable

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable): Not applicable

	


CONTACT OFFICER: Russell Bernstein Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support)


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

At its meeting held on 5th April 2006 Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee considered the following; 

1. The Scrutiny Committee have requested that the Lead Member and Strategic Director for Children’s Services attend the June meeting to discuss the 2006/07 budget for the directorate. A similar request has been made to the Lead Member and Strategic Director for Community, Health and Social Care to attend the July meeting.

2. Members also discussed that closer cognisance should be given during the course of their budget monitoring to areas of underspend and these should be included in the regular report updates provided to Cabinet.

3. Members in considering the work programme for 2006/07 for the Committee put forward the following ideas; 

a. Invest to Save Bids, 

b. an analysis of Community Committee spending to ascertain if any pattern is occurring,

c. How pooled budgets are operating which the Council are contributing to and how effective these are.

d. Budget consultation for 2007/08

e. 3-5 year budget cycle - review of outcomes from its development

f. Council wide spending review - review of outcomes

4. Members also feel that the Committee needs to include in its work programme scrutiny of the financial implications of any organisational and service reviews which will be undertaken. 

5. Members of Cabinet will be aware that due to the establishment of a stand-alone Audit Committee the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee requires to be renamed as Budget Scrutiny Committee.

6. The Scrutiny Committee would welcome Cabinet’s views as to what they would like to see included in the work programme for 2006/07. This issue could be further developed at the annual meeting between Scrutiny Chairs and Cabinet which is scheduled to be held on 11th July 2006. 
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